College Council

Contra Costa College

Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, March 9, 2005

2:30 p.m. – LA-101

Present:

Classified:
Barbara Allcox, John Christensen, Joyce Edwards, Teresina Steffes

Faculty:

Saul Jones, Leverett Smith

Management:
Carol Barrick, Helen Carr, Jennifer Ounjian-Auque, Mariles Magalong

Students:
Gigi Green, Ashlee Walker

Guests:
Linda Cherry, Tim Clow, Terence Elliott, Donna Floyd, Susan Lamb, John Wade

Absent:
Judy Mays, Rose Orpilla, Ron Weston, McKinley Williams, Kevin Pratt, Barbara Williams, 

1.  CALL TO ORDER: The meeting was called to order at 2:35 p.m. by Saul Jones.

2.  INTRODUCTION OF VISITORS:  All familiar faces.

3.  APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  Gigi requested, and everyone agreed, to add the Police 

Advisory Committee on the agenda.  Correction made to the spelling of "dialogue" in Item 7a.

4.  APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM February 9, 2005:  Helen requested under 5b to 

remove "The district committee" as there is no such committee and replace with the following sentence:  "A way has been found to fund all of our projects."  With that correction, the minutes were approved.

5.  STANDING ITEMS:   a) Budget Update/Instructional Equipment:  Mariles distributed an updated list of the Instructional Grant Equipment Application Status.  Since Culinary Arts equipment will now be purchased with Measure A monies as part of the remodel of the AA Building, this allowed for other departments' requests to be moved up on the list.  We have $103,000 in instructional equipment monies and the updated list of requests now totals $101,181.  Mariles will notify everyone on the list they may begin ordering their supplies.     

Mariles received 10 applications for operating budget augmentation funds.  Jennifer said she submitted one for Student Life and it was accepted by Mariles via e-mail.  Mariles will add Jennifer's to the list.  Mariles distributed a rating sheet with the criteria by the budget committee for accepting the applications.  Selection criteria included:  1) to achieve unit's annual goals and college's strategic direction; 2) to support the unit's mission; and 3) to realize "large return on a small investment".  Each application was rated using 1 through 5 (lowest to highest) as the weight.  The Council approved the rating process.  Mariles read each application in order for the Council to approve the requests.  

Speech - part-time debate coach.  $750 for Fall term and $750 for Spring term.  

Physical Science - new up-to-date telescope and accessories.

Art - Two mini Macs with software.

Business Services Office - typewriter, chair, head set for switchboard; heavy duty two and three hole punchers, heavy duty staplers, and other small office equipment.

Research and Planning - hourly instructional assistant I and research computer.

Counseling - laptop computer.

Transfer/Career Center - classified hourly employee one to two days a week, five to ten hours a week.

Chemistry - American Chemical standardized exams and related materials, and a new air pump for spectrometer.  

Library - student assistants to work in library lab.

Athletics - men's basketball, women's basketball and football practice gear.

Student Life - 1) fund student assistant to work the first month of each semester to contact new students to help with retention, and 2) materials to develop leadership series/workshops for students.  

Mariles also distributed the mission statements of all of the departments requesting the $1,500 budget augmentation that will be distributed on July 1st.  There was some discussion about the Art Department request.  The Council agreed to fund all of the proposals with the exception of the Art Department pending further information from them.  

b) Remodel - Mack was not present but had a memo distributed outlining the status of the bond projects.  Saul also notified the Council that Mack would like to have a presentation on the general landscape at April's meeting.  The memo outlined the decision to move the building of the Student Services Building to the grassy location in front of the vocational building.  The high tech center plans will be approved by the State architect with the next two weeks, and then with approval, we will be allowed to bid the project and begin construction in early May.  The Library remodel will commence in September.  The move to the SA Building will commence the day after graduation.  The Art Building retrofit has been delayed pending the passage of a State capital improvement bond.  The AA Building remodel may be modified but the priority is still the culinary arts area.  The Music Building is still on the list, but with rising construction costs, this building may not be remodeled.  Helen commented that the problems with the Art Building have been determined to stem from the original design and settling and not from earthquakes.  

6.  UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  none.

7.  NEW BUSINESS:  a) How to Follow-Up on the ACD Dialogue - for discussion at the April meeting.  

8.  OTHER:  Police Advisory Committee - Gigi inquired as to the status of this committee. Mariles responded that the committee will commence July 1st and confirmed that there will be two students on this committee.  Gigi expressed concerns about the photograph on the front page of The Advocate.  Helen said she will talk to Chief Lawrence about the circumstances surrounding the photograph.  

9.  ANNOUNCEMENTS:  Helen announced North Carolina Agricultural and Technical State University (a four year university) want to form a partnership with us.  We are going to develop an articulation agreement with them and give them some office space on campus as they want our students after taking our courses for two years (predominately in the sciences and engineering) to transfer to North Carolina.  As a result, Victor Zarate, Kenyetta Tribble, student Jude Onwuemeka and Helen Carr will be going to their university March 30th through April 2nd. 

Linda Cherry announced Laurie Laxa will be leaving to take a job at Sacramento State coordinating their scholarship program.  Her last day here will be March 31st.  

Helen announced the Women's History Program this Saturday, March 12th at 3:00 p.m. in the Knox Center.

Saul announced Terrence Elliott will be the new Academic Senate President and recognized his presence today.  

Mariles announced that Linda Armistead is our new human resources assistant.  

Helen announced the retirement party on April 29th at the Mira Vista County Club.  

ADJOURNMENT:  Meeting was adjourned at 4:07 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Melody Hanson

Senior Executive Assistant to the President

